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October 4, 2012 
  
 

Dear friends and family, 
 
We send you greetings in the precious name of Jesus Christ from the beautiful island of Guam.  At the present, it is also a 
very wet island with a threat of 7 inches of rain in the next day or so.   
 
The Lord has blessed us with a safe and profitable trip back to Guam with one stop in San Francisco.  Many of you have 
heard me tell of the gentleman who has been such a friend to this work, Brother Ron Bohman.  While we were in San 
Francisco, we had several hours of sweet fellowship with him.  We also attended his church on the Lord’s Day, 
September 31st. 
 
God also blessed us with a sweet reunion with two families that had served faithfully here in Lighthouse Baptist Church. 
They are all doing well, and are still serving the Lord faithfully.  It was a blessing to renew the fellowship, and share what 
the Lord is doing in our lives. 
 
The folks of Lighthouse Baptist Church abundantly blessed us with a great surprise when we arrived.  Brother Sean 
Quinlan and some of the folks from the church met us at the airport. They drove us to the house that we had reserved in 
Merizo.  Upon arrival, instead of finding a house with some sort of sleeping arrangement and a table and chairs, we found 
a couch and love seat that had been donated by one of the members. The church donated a bedroom set.  The old desk 
that I have done much praying, studying, and even weeping over was placed in the room, which will be used as the office.  
Brother Sean also loaned us his automobile until we can purchase our own. The folks had also donated an abundant 
amount of food and supplies.  We are so very grateful for the love of our friends and fellow laborers, and the mercy and 
grace of our loving God.  What a God we serve! 
 
It has been very busy here.  We have been setting up communications. It took about 4 hours to get telephone service, 
both landline and cellular service.  At the writing of this letter, I still do not have Internet. Hopefully, we will have it 
tomorrow.  We signed the lease on the house today. Tomorrow, we will sign up to switch our electricity and water.  We 
also have an appointment to look at a car that is for sale.  We have established a mailing address here in Merizo. 
 
The following is our new contact information: 
 
Postal mail:  P.O. Box 6046                       E-mail:  elwoodhurst@yahoo.com 
          Merizo, GU 96916 
 
Home telephone:  (671) 828-0078         Cellular phone: (671) 486-9264 
 
Thank you everyone for the prayers, support, and the blessing of serving with you in the Lord’s harvest. 
 
Because of Christ, 

Elwood  and  Doris  Hurst 
 


